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Milton Park Bowls Association
Minutes of Annual General Meeting 20th February 2022
Call to Order
The Annual General Meeting of Milton Park Bowls Association was held on Sunday 20th February 2022 at the Milton Park pavilion. It began at 10:30 and was presided over by Albie Somerset with Steven Palmer as secretary. 
Attendees 
In attendance were twenty six members representing all three clubs.
Obituaries 
Albie Somerset announced to the meeting that five members had sadly passed away since the previous AGM in February 2020.  A minute’s silence was held to remember them.  
· Dave Biggs
· Len Chubb
· Doug Gregory
· Trevor Jenkins
· Den Patrick
Apologies 
Apologies were received from:
· Bryan Brown
· Wendy Brown
· Martin Eggleton
· Caroline Gall
· Ivor Gardner
· Pauline Skirrow
· Maurice White
· Min Wright
Approval of Minutes 
A motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting held on 23rd February 2020 was made by Dave Brown and seconded by Roger Wood.
Matters Arising
· None.
Correspondence
· Rugby Police Bowling Club confirmed for friendly match on Friday 9th September 2022 at 14:00. 
· Gill May Trophy.  Match arranged for Friday 22nd July 2022 at 10:00.
· P&DWBA Past President v President friendly.  Match arranged for Wednesday 3rd August 2022 at 14:00.
· Revised intruder alarm instructions were received from Rob Rowe on 20th October 2022 following the installation of a new system the previous week (undertaken by CIA).
· PTS Compliance issued a reminder on 9th February 2022 (forwarded by Min Wright on 11th February 2022) regarding the PAT testing that is required before the start of the season.  Steven Palmer to discuss with Pauline Skirrow and make the necessary arrangements.   
· The resident parking zone GB is being extended to include Priory Crescent.  Effective from 28th February 2022 there will be a restriction to three hours on the pavilion side of the road and one hour on the other side, both with no return to zone within four hours.  It was pointed out that Goldsmith Avenue is in a different zone (MI) so it may be possible to move from one zone to another (subject to the availability of spaces).   Terry Scullion suggested that the association could purchase parking scratch-cards in bulk similar to other clubs.  Rob Rowe confirmed that this has been raised with Portsmouth City Council.  No response has been received to date.
Officers’ Reports
Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer’s report was presented by Roger Wood in the absence of Pauline Skirrow.
The Association now consists of three clubs following the loss of Eastney men.  It was confirmed by Roger that all of the former Eastney members bar one (Elton Johnson) will be looking to join either the Priory or Milton men’s teams.
The Treasurer’s audited account balance now stands at £47,184.64 (over £2,200 up for the year) together with a Reserve fund of £5,073.80.  
Roger gave a verbal update of where the major outlay had been in the past 12 months including insurance, security (CIA, new alarm system) and health and safety (Churches, fire security).  The £10,000 Covid-19 grant has helped to lessen the impact of the lack of income whilst restrictions were in place. 
Pauline thanked Andy Hibberd, Kath Patrick, Roger Wood and Rob Rowe for their continued assistance.
Pauline was thanked.
Secretary’s Report
The Secretary’s report was presented by Steven Palmer however due to his very recent appointment the update was limited.  It was stressed that there is a lot to learn and Steven is looking forward to getting closer to the inner workings of the Association once the season has started.
Steven questioned whether green directions are being restored following team matches as this was raised as an issue at the 2020 AGM.  It was generally agreed that this is not an issue any more.
Thanks were extended to Rob Rowe and Min Wright for their continued support.
Steward Coordinator’s Report
The Steward’s report was presented by Kath Patrick, starting with thanks for all of the support that she has received over the year.
Kath has offered to cover the key evening period on Wednesdays and Fridays  in order to be on hand to provide refreshments for the men’s team games (on the proviso that trays would not need to be carried).   
The loss of Eastney men means that the Tuesday stewarding sessions now need to be covered by the remaining teams.  Both Milton ladies and Milton men have offered to provide cover in addition to their existing commitments.  Kath to coordinate and publish the final schedule when agreed.   
Greenkeeper’s Report
Both greenkeepers were present and their main updates were to inform the meeting of the following:
· Dave has purchased kites and they will be erected in order to scare off the birds.
· Andy has requested that the Council spike the greens.  No response.
· The Council have committed to repairing the edging around the greens next month.
· The greens will open on Saturday 9th April 2022 and close on Sunday 18th September 2022.
· The fence next to the tennis courts needs to be treated with anti-vandal paint in order to deter intruders.  The Council should do this.  We do have leftover paint from when the gates were treated.
· There is thick moss on the paths, particularly around the far end of the Milton green.  Whilst the Council are responsible for this Dave suggested that it may be easier to purchase some anti-moss agent and apply it ourselves.
· During the off-season Adrian Snook has kindly cleaned and applied new stronger Velcro to all of the rink numbers.  Those present expressed their appreciation for this.
· Volunteers are requested to prepare the pavilion and green surrounds in readiness for the new season.  This usually happens on the opening day.  Roger Wood suggested that it happens on the Saturday before so that the greens can be played on the earliest opportunity.  This was agreed.     
Feedback on Pavilion Extension 
Rob Rowe confirmed that there is no progress to report at present due to the on-going lease negotiations.  This is currently with the finance department at Portsmouth City Council for consideration.  The latest meeting with them went well.
Association Activities 
Roger Wood confirmed that there are as yet no plans in place for any social events this season.
It was questioned whether the Association Singles and Association Cup competitions would be run this year, partly due to the loss of Eastney men, but more due to the lack of participants last year. To be reconsidered later in the season. 
An end of season quiz may be held if there is sufficient interest.
Membership and Green Fees 
Steven Palmer informed the meeting of the membership fees for the coming season:
· Full adult membership		£85.00
· New adult membership		£25.00 (rising to £45.00 on completion of the season)
· Associate adult membership		£20.00
· Junior membership			£10.00
Green fees:
· Associate members			£3.00
· P&D and County			£3.00
· Club team games			£2.00
· Friendlies including tea		£3.50
· Members of the public		£3.00
· Leisure card holders			£1.50
· Junior members			Free
Andy Hibberd suggested that fees be increased in order to build up the funds in readiness for future commitment to green maintenance, including the provision of specialised training.  It was agreed that this was not an option this year due to the emergence from Covid-19 restrictions and the lack of a lease extension for the pavilion.
Nomination of Officials for 2022/2023 
The meeting was informed that as 2023 with be the Centenary year of Milton Park Bowling Club they will fill the Vice Chairperson post in 2022 (in order to be Chairperson in 2023).  Jemima Meaden confirmed that Milton Ladies Bowling Club will provide the Vice Chairperson for 2023.
The following officers were elected for 2022/2023 without challenge:
Chairperson [Albie Somerset – Priory]
Vice Chairperson [Rob Rowe – Milton]
Hon. Secretary [Steven Palmer]
Hon. Treasurer [Pauline Skirrow] 
Steward Coordinator [Kath Patrick]
Accounts Examiner [Albie Somerset]
Greenkeepers:
Milton – Dave Brown
Priory – Andy Hibberd
Closure of Meeting
The meeting closed at 11:29.  
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